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 Two Charged with Theft of Fright Nights Tickets 
 

Town of Clay, New York – The Onondaga County Sheriff’s Office reports that Sheriff’s Detectives have 

charged two people in connection with the theft of Fright Nights tickets. 

 

On Saturday October 7th, operator of Fright Nights, Grazi Zazzara, contacted deputies after discovering two 

separate ticket sale ads on Graigslist and Facebook. After making arrangements to meet the sellers, deputies 

learned that the tickets were recently stolen from a recycling plant in the Town of Clay where they were sent to 

be destroyed. Subsequent investigations conducted by detectives, two employees of the recycling plant were 

charged this morning in connection with the theft of the tickets. 

 

Detectives charged Matthew Euson (46) of Terrace Street, East Syracuse, with petit larceny and criminal 

possession of a forged instrument in the 3
rd

 degree. His coworker, Tiqinn Simpkins Daley (26) of North Salina 

Street, Syracuse, was charged with criminal possession of stolen property in the 4
th

 degree and forgery in the 3
rd

 

degree. The two are accused of removing several sheets of tickets from a conveyer belt prior to destruction and 

cutting them into individual stubs with the intent to sell them.  

 

Both men were released on appearance tickets and are expected to appear in court at a later date. 
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